THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

MAY 23, 2006
Call to Order

President Dennis Donahue called the meeting to order at 7:10pm.  Present were members: John Szandocha-Vice President, Chris Argiropoulos-Treasurer, and Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner-Assistant Secretary.  

Minutes from the meeting of April 25th 2006 were approved as written.

The Board went into executive session to review the agenda items below. 

Old Business

Landscape Matters

Paving

(1)
The Board passed motion to contract with Cocchiola Paving, Inc. to repave both Quail Run and Spice Bush Lanes.  This work also includes the replacement a total of five catch basins on Spring Hill Lane and one on Quail Run Lane.  

(2) Dennis Donahue will mail notifications letters to all homeowners providing an explanation of the repaving work.  The letters will also explain future expectations of the Association in its efforts to provide routine maintenance of our existing infrastructure on a regular basis.    

(3) Options to re-build reserves – Moved to agenda item for next meeting on June 27, 2006.

Irrigation System
(1) John Szandocha reported the sprinkler systems are up and running.  Green machine replaced timers, heads and batteries where needed.  The systems are set to go off at 5:00am three days a week (M/W/F).  

(2) John expressed coordination is needed between Green Machine and MDC for next year in properly facilitating the sprinkler systems.  In addition, solicit help from any homeowner who observers any malfunction of the sprinkler systems to contact a board member. 

New Business


(1)
The boards acknowledge letter via e-mail Association website of garage doors replacement from Spring Hill Lane homeowner.   John will send a letter of thanks to homeowner and expressing appreciation for notification and property improvement.

(3) The board approved Spring Hill Lane homeowner’s request for screen in patio deck extension.  John will send a letter to homeowners of approval.

(4) The board acknowledge inquiry letter from Spice Bush Lane homeowner on intent to lease property.  John will follow-up with letter of acknowledgement and the necessary requirement of:  (a) Providing the Association with a copy of the lease agreement on file, and (b) Lessee signature and agreement of the By-Laws.  

(5) The board approved deck project of Timothy Lane homeowner.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:21pm to executive session to discuss situations of homeowners who are in arrears with Association dues/fees

Next Meeting
The next executive session of the Board will be held on June 27th at Chris Argiropoulos, 76 Arrowwood Lane.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner, Asst. Secretary
